Jasper County Board of Commissioners Budget Work Session May 3, 2024 9:00 A.M

Chairman Henry called the Work Session to order at 9:00 a.m.

Commissioners Present: Bruce Henry - Chairman, Steven Ledford - Vice Chairman; Don Jernigan, Sheila Jones, and Asher Gray.

Staff Present: Mike Benton, County Manager, Sheila Belcher, County Clerk, Larissa Ruark, Chief Accounting Officer

The Board of Commissioners covered changes in the proposed budget. Commissioner Gray questioned why the BOC funds the library. Staff was instructed to ask the library representative to bring their detailed budget.

Staff was also advised to make appropriations aware that if there is not an MOU in place there will not be any funding.

In addition, staff was directed to:

- Get the Southern Crescent documents to the County Attorney for review.
- Have Tax Assessor Board & Development Authority to come to present their budget requests
- · Have Department heads with increases to come present their budget requests

The Work Session was closed at 12:07 p.m.

Bruce Henry, Chairman

Sheila Relcher Clerk